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President’s Thoughts

By Robert L. Plienis

Summer is here, and I hope you have successfully survived another semester!  (  This is an exciting issue of the KY AHEAD newsletter, one that includes exciting membership updates and election information, scholarship information, AHEAD conference information, and information about current initiatives such as the AmeriCorps Disability Advisory Council.
It has been a great year, and I want to take a moment to thank each member of the KY AHEAD Board for their service this year.  Those board members include Colleen Kane, Terri Martin, Cathy Patus, Leisa Pickering, and Valerie Wolfe.  I feel honored to have had the opportunity to work with such an amazing group of professionals…..and work we have!  I think you’ll see the Board of Director’s hard work reflected in this newsletter.
All the best to you as you start the summer session, and begin preparing for the fall semester!  I hope to see you at the International AHEAD Conference in Louisville this July!

AHEAD 2009 UPDATE

By Cathy Patus
Greetings to members of Kentucky AHEAD and thanks for the opportunity to provide an update on plans for the 32nd annual AHEAD conference on July 22-25, 2009 (pre-conference sessions are July 20 & 21) at the Galt House Hotel and Suites in Louisville. If you remain undecided on whether to attend, visit www.ahead.org for details on conference themes as well as summaries of all pre-conference, plenary and concurrent sessions.  

Your local conference committees are busy gathering information and planning activities to complement the exciting array of conference sessions. 
· Bob Blake, Chair of the Transportation Sub-committee, has gathered loads of information on transportation options from the airport and around town, with particular emphasis on accessibility. 
· Cindy Downey, Chair of Local Access Services, has gathered and submitted information on issues as diverse as local veterinarian services and emergency wheelchair repair. 
· Colleen Kane, Chair of Hospitality, has served in assisting with everything from selection of “Derby inspired” centerpieces for the luncheon awards program to identification and selection of music for receptions. 
· Kay Vetter, Chair of Local Information, is gathering information on a wide range of local attractions to entice the attendees during their visit. 
· Larry Markle and Aggie Niemac are co-chairing the Silent Auction – several items have already been pledged – what will you donate?? 
· Leisa Pickering is gearing up to identify and assign moderators for all of the conference sessions.
·  Teresa Belluscio and Sandy Douglas are co-chairing the Volunteer Committee and they need your help! Be sure to read their plea for assistance elsewhere in this newsletter! 

If a review of the conference sessions is not enough to convince you to attend, read on!  What would a conference be without opportunities for networking and socializing?  Don’t miss Tuesday evening’s Welcome Reception in the Grand Ballroom.  Do those Twin Spires look familiar? This is your call to the post to kick off your conference in grand style. Join your colleagues for refreshments, musical entertainment by the Highland Players (did you know that string instrument players can get funky?), and opportunities for networking. This gathering is a perfect time to chat with Special Interest Group (SIG) Chairs, and for mentors and mentees to connect. 

The annual President’s Reception is scheduled for Wednesday evening and also coincides with the Grand Opening of the Exhibit Hall.  This venue provides the first opportunity to check out the vendors offering the latest info on assistive technology and other valuable resources, as well as the first opportunity to view all of the coveted items in the Silent Auction (located in the Exhibit Hall) – bid high and bid often as proceeds are used exclusively for student and member scholarships.  As you visit the numerous exhibitors, take time to partake of refreshments and relax to the sounds of Mike Tracy’s Jazz Ensemble. A veritable “Ambassador of Jazz”, Tracy is one of America’s foremost jazz educators with over thirty-five years of performing and teaching experience. 

We’ve planned a very special event on Thursday evening at the Muhammad Ali Center.  The Ali Center serves as both a cultural attraction and international education center inspired by the ideals of its founder,  Muhammad Ali.  The Ali Center’s innovative and immersive visitor experience, public and educational programming, and global initiatives carry on Muhammad’s legacy and continue his life’s work.  Ultimately, the Ali Center strives to inspire you to pursue your potential and explore the greatness that lies within yourself. Exhibits will be open free of charge on Thursday evening, and a reception with food, beverage, and live music by a classical guitar ensemble will be available in the magnificent View Pointe Hall overlooking the Ohio River.

The horses may not be running in July, but that has not stopped us from bringing elements of Churchill Downs to the conference. In addition to the Twin Spires flanking the Ballroom entrance, don’t be surprised to see and hear the bugler’s call to the post, a replica of a giant race horse,  a whimsical cut-out that allows you to assume the role of a jockey (photo opp, anyone?), and the ever-recognizable Finish Line.  

These and more opportunities await you – contact us for more detail! 

Cathy Patus and Robert Plienis, Conference Co-Chairs

Cathy.patus@louisville.edu
Robert.plienis@louisville.edu
Members Corner
By Colleen Kane
Five KY-AHEAD members won stipends to cover registration to the International AHEAD Conference in Louisville, July 22-25. Congratulations to Parker Owens, Web Accessibility Coordinator at EKU, Larry McNabb, KY Office for the Blind in Northern Kentucky, Melissa Johnson, Disability Coordinator from Hazard Community and Technical College, Charles Puckett, Program Administrator from the Louisville Branch of the KY Office of Vocational Rehabilitation, and Chad Hunt, KY Office for the Blind in Bowling Green. The stipends were awarded by random drawing from 14 entries.

It’s time to renew your membership to or to join KY-AHEAD. KY-AHEAD provides a venue for persons interested in disability services in higher education to:

· Exchange information and resources relevant to services for students

· Engage in professional development opportunities at state and regional conferences

· Engage in leadership activities by holding an office in KY-AHEAD

· Engage in discussion/brainstorming on items of interest via an electronic e-group

· Stay apprised of pending legislation and court decisions impacting disability services

· Engage in advocacy activities

Current memberships expire on June 30, 2009. The fee for renewal or to join is $20.00 per year. Follow this link to the membership application http://www.ahead.org/affiliates/kentucky/membership.

The KY-AHEAD Chat Groups is being replaced by a members’ only listserv sometime in July. If you enjoy posting questions, responding to questions, or just reading the postings, join KY-AHEAD now so you don’t miss any information. This is a valuable perk of membership that you don’t want to miss!

A call to Volunteerism for all KY AHEAD Members
By Teresa Belluscio and Sandy Douglas
Consider this notice your personal invitation and call to action; not only be an active part of the 32nd Conference of the Association on Higher Education and Disability, but to show the global AHEAD membership the proud, vibrant and energetic spirit of the KENTUCKY AHEAD Affiliate members. 

GLOBAL ACCESS: Opening a World of Possibilities! Louisville is pleased to host this grand, International conference at the newly renovated Galt House, located in the beautiful heart of the city, July 20 – 25th 2009.

We have volunteer opportunities for everyone and believe us; we CAN find a job for you. From stuffing registration bags on Monday July 20th, to interacting directly with conference participants at the registration, access or local information tables all week or assisting those with limited vision or giving directions around the hotel, your SKILLS and local know-how are greatly valued and needed. We also need help at our silent auction table, as moderators and as floaters and greeters. 

Let’s show the AHEAD community our very fine southern hospitality!  Sign up for a 2-hr volunteer slot on any day of the conference. Each KY AHEAD member who is attending the conference should take on some volunteer role; especially as greeters at the conference entrance!  If you live near the Louisville area and are NOT attending the conference we STILL NEED YOU!!! We want those conference participants to see your Kentucky hospitality.  

Contact Teresa Belluscio at Teresa.belluscio@eku.edu or Sandy Douglas at Sandy.Douglas@eku.edu or call us at the EKU Disabilities Office at 859.622.2933. We are expecting your call very soon!!!!
KY-AHEAD to Serve in Advisory Capacity

By Terri Martin

“Everybody can be great…because anybody can serve.” Martin Luther King, Jr.
 This was the quote from a brochure about the Corporation for National & Community Service, the funding institution for the National Service Inclusion Project (NSIP). NSIP provides the training and technical assistance about disability inclusion to state entities such as the Kentucky Commission on Community Volunteerism and Service (KCCVS). 
KCCVS has formed an advisory council to guide the Commission regarding inclusion of persons with disabilities in national service, specifically Americorps. I had the good fortune to represent KY-AHEAD at a training session for this advisory council on May 14-15, 2009 at Barren River State Resort Park. NSIP was present to provide training to this advisory board regarding the parameters of service in Americorps and the responsibilities related to this advisory board.

In this advisory capacity, KY-AHEAD will be looked to as an assistant in educating our members and other postsecondary professionals about national service organizations and how to get involved. Additionally, KY-AHEAD will help National Service providers identify persons with disabilities who might be interested in serving their communities on a national or local level. Our role is all about education and involvement.

 Americorps is one of several national service programs open to all individuals in the United States, including people with disabilities. Inclusion is defined as “the active engagement of people with disabilities as service members and volunteers in all programs of national and community service.” A goal of the KCCVS is to increase the numbers of individuals with disabilities in national service, specifically Americorp service. Examples of other national service programs are VISTA Volunteers, Retired Senior Volunteer Personnel (RSVP), Senior Corps, and Learn and Serve.
The training provided by NSIP is for the purpose of building the skills, resources, and knowledge necessary to ensure the successful recruitment, selection, and retention of members with disabilities in all aspects of national service. Serving as a national volunteer was presented as a good option for individuals with disabilities because it gives the volunteer exposure to different work environments and it allows potential employers to see the many skills people with disabilities have. Even more important than showcasing a person’s skills and abilities, I think such service helps to increase the self-esteem of the person serving. I speak from personal experience. When I graduated from undergraduate studies in my early twenties, I served as a VISTA Volunteer (Volunteers In Service to America). Being able to serve in that way gave me a sense of worth, a feeling of value because I had something to give. Now I get to combine my present work with students who have disabilities by encouraging them to consider national service. Part of my past has been connected to the present!
2009 KY AHEAD Scholarship Recipients

By Valerie Wolfe

The KY AHEAD Scholarship committee has chosen this year’s recipients for the KY AHEAD Scholarship.  All of the candidates where excellent and well deserving but the committee could only chose two.  This year’s winners are Michael Luckett and Shirley Stivers.

Michael Luckett is a junior majoring in Business at Eastern KY University.  Michael has not let his disabilities stand in the way of his goals.  He has received numerous awards, works as a Resident Advisor and is on the Dean’s list at EKU.

Shirley Stivers is non-traditional student at Gateway Community and Technical College majoring in Office Technology. She and her family are active in the community and Shirley plans to use her education to continue serving her community.

KY AHEAD extends congratulations to this year’s KY AHEAD Scholarship recipients.

Biographies of Nominees for KY-AHEAD President-Elect and Treasurer

Nominee for President-Elect:

Lisa Besnoy

Greetings from Northern Kentucky!  I am glad to have the opportunity to share a little about myself and my interest in serving as an officer of KY-AHEAD.  I am currently the Director of Testing and Disability Services at Northern Kentucky University and an adjunct professor at the University of Southern Mississippi in the Department of Child and Family Studies.  I began my career in Disability Services as the Coordinator of Disability Services at Pearl River Community College in Poplarville, Mississippi in May of 2003.  My experience in a rural community college setting in addition to a 4-year university has afforded me the insight to understand the variety of issues and struggles we face across the state.  I have presented at numerous state and national conferences on the topics of disability awareness, transitioning for students with disabilities, and creating therapeutic relationships.  With this in mind, as President Elect, I would like to continue the growth of KY-AHEAD as a state and national resource for disability services providers for the duration of the 3 year term and beyond.  

Nominee for Treasurer:
Valerie Wolfe
My name is Valerie Wolfe and I am asking for your vote for KY AHEAD Treasurer.  I have served as Treasurer for the past two years and have enjoyed being part of the KY AHEAD Board and serving as Treasurer.

I am the Disability Resource Manager at Madisonville Community College and have been in the position for twelve years.  I have been a member of KY AHEAD for a long time but have not been active in the organization other than attending conferences until the last few years.  I feel that KY AHEAD and its affiliation with AHEAD is important to all of us who work in the field of disability services.  The members have a wealth of knowledge and experience that is unsurpassed.  I know if I have a problem I can post it on the list serve and someone will be able to help.  I also value the opportunity to get to know the other disability providers in the state.

These are just a few of the reasons I would like to continue to serve the organization as Treasurer.  I appreciate your vote.
Election of Officers

Online voting for KY-AHEAD President-elect and Treasurer begins June 4 and ends June 18. If you are a member of KY-AHEAD, you will receive a message from Survey Monkey for voting. Please respond to the Survey Monkey online voting.

KY AHEAD Treasurer’s Report

By Valerie Wolfe, Treasurer

Beginning Balance:




$17,515.76

Income:


PEPNet reimbursement



   $1500.00

Membership fee




       $20.00

AHEAD Stipend




     $305.00

Expenses:
Telecon 





        $1.35

Pip Printing





     $132.08

AHEAD (affiliate fee)



       $25.00

AHEAD (conference registrations)

   $2505.00

AHEAD (liability insurance)


     $135.00

Ending Balance:




$16,542.33
Remember, the Board of Directors is here for you!  Please let us know if you have any ideas or suggestions.  Below is our contact information:

Robert  L. Plienis

President & Co-Chair, 2009 International AHEAD Conference Committee

robert.plienis@louisville.edu

Cathy Patus

President-Elect & Co-Chair, 2009 International AHEAD Conference Committee

clpatu01@louisville.edu

Leisa Pickering, Ph.D.

Immediate Past President

leisa.pickering@uky.edu

Terri Martin

Secretary

terrif.martin@kctcs.edu

Valerie Wolfe

Treasurer

valerie.wolfe@kctcs.edu

Colleen Kane

Membership Chair

colleen.kane@kctcs.edu

FOR MORE INFORMATION

Website:  www.ahead.org/kyahead/index.php 

This newsletter is published quarterly.
